From Dr Dan Poulter MP Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Health



Richmond House 79 Whitehall London SW1A 2NS

Tel: 020 7210 4850

PO00000778765

Caroline Dinenage MP

By email to: elenn.duggan@parliament.uk

Des Carlo,

2 3 MAY 2013

Thank you for your further email of 1st May on behalf of a number of your constituents about Gosport War Memorial Hospital (GWMH).

The deaths at GWMH were the subject of a report by Professor Richard Baker of Leicester University commissioned by the then Chief Medical Officer, Sir Liam Donaldson. Since that time, there have been a number of requests, including from MPs, for Professor Baker's report to be published. Ministers consistently took the view that it would not be appropriate to publish the report while legal proceedings into the deaths and investigations by the General Medical Council and other bodies were in progress.

As you are aware, the last of the inquests into the deaths at GWMH concluded on 18th April. The Department is now considering whether there are any remaining barriers to publication of the report — either in full or in part — in terms of any undertakings about confidentiality that Professor Baker may have given to witnesses when conducting his inquiry, and the provisions of the data protection legislation. The Department hopes to resolve these issues shortly.

I hope this reply is helpful.

But was,

Code A

DR DAN POULTER

PS I vall kery you mydaled, but any fully bears
has pure feel fee to eather as in he lesser are e-mill
has via my provide office directly at Code A